Faculty Council Minutes

Thursday, October 2, 2003

Call to order:  Dr. Braun called the meeting to order at approximately 12:05pm in LEC 12.

Members present:  Tom Barnett, John Becsi, Jim Braun, Angelyn Hayes Cheyne, Debra Cody, Lisa Eichelberger, Sharon Hoffman, Mary Hudachek-Buswell, Cathy Jeffrey, Bobby Marcus, George Nakos, Sharon Sellers, Michael Terapane and Joe Trachtenberg

Others present:  Cathie Aust, Diane Burns, Annita Hunt, James Mackin, George Messer, Bud Miller, Kim Robinson, Art Rosser and Jamye Sanders

Minutes:  Minutes of September 18th were approved by FC.  

Reports:

CAPC:  

· Meetings are held every first Tuesday and open for visitors.  The voluntary mid-term grades were discussed at its first meeting, and information is being gathered.

· There is a time factor for some classes in submitting mid-term grades.

· This is a pilot and faculty participation is voluntary.  

· In many cases the grade will never be 50% of a student’s mid-term grade.

· Faculty can submit suggestions, feedback, comments, etc to CAPC representatives.

Promotion and Tenure Subcommittee-the chair:  

· Tom Barnett has been selected to chair this committee.

· Section 205 is the first section being reviewed.

· The expansion of the criteria of promotion and tenure is being considered.

· CCSU must be in compliance with BOR rank and tenure policy.

Faculty Manual Review Subcommittee-the chair:  

· The committee is updating changes in titles.  

· The committee is reviewing Section 208, which deals with outside activities.  

· There needs to be a concrete definition of outside activities i.e., single, occasional, time limitation, and monetary. 

· CCSU manual must be consistent with BOR policy.

· The committee will release each section for review and solicit comments from the faculty as sections are completed.  

Provost:  

· SACS off-site committee has finished reviewing CCSU’s report was submitted, and a meeting is being scheduled this month for discussion.

· All letters of intent have been mailed to faculty.

· Roll up for part-time faculty is being finalized.

· Approaches to Internationalizing the Curriculum and Improving Foreign Language Instruction conference will be held Friday, October 3rd  in Lecture Hall B13.

Old Business:

Parking:   Bruce Holmes will attend October 16th meeting.

Mid Semester Grade Proposal:  Discussion of a permanent policy continues.

New Business:

Advisement Retreat

· Beginning Fall 2004,new students and freshmen have to declare a major.

· Undeclared majors will no longer be an option for students.

· Written outcomes from the retreat will be submitted to Deans for review and discussion.

· The goal is to implement effective centralized advisement for beginning students.  

Announcements:  John Becsi is working with Tammy Wilson to improve FC website.  Please submit any suggestions or ideas to John.

Meeting adjourned at approximately 1:00pm.

Submitted:

Jamye Sanders

Secretary to the Council

Mid-Semester Advisory Grade

Proposal

By the Monday before midterm of each academic semester, mid-semester advisory grades will be posted to the Digital University Campus Kiosk (DUCK) by instructors of all 1000-, 2000-, and 3000-level courses.  A grade of A. B, C, D, F, S, or U will be entered for each student in each appropriate course. Mid-semester advisory grade reports will be made available through the DUCK to all students and the advisors of the students.  The Center for Academic Assistance will use the mid-semester advisory grades to identify “at-risk” students and take remedial action.
